
BARTON IN FABIS PARISH 

COUNCIL  

  

Minutes of a meeting of Barton in Fabis Parish Council held on Thursday 11 January 2024 at 

7:30 p.m. held in Barton Village Hall 

 

  

PRESENT  

  

Bill Harrison (Chairman), Allan Kerr (Vice Chairman), Diane Harrison and Liz Mossop. 

IN ATTENDANCE  

Bev Angell (Clerk) Rushcliffe Borough Councillor Rex Walker and Nottinghamshire County 

Councillor Matt Barney (7:55 p.m.to 8:30 p.m.) 

Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor Julian Coles 

 

1523 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.   

No declarations were made. 

 

1524 MINUTES.  

The minutes of the meeting held on 2 November 2023 and the extraordinary meetings held 
on 23 November 2023 and 6 December 2023 were approved for signature by the 
Chairman. 
 

 1525 DISTRICT REPORT. 

 It was reported that grants are available through Rushcliffe Borough Council for 

properties that were recently flooded grant aid for business similarly affected. It is hoped 

that Strawberry Wood can be acquired for management as an open space for the benefit of 

the community. There has been no change to the Local Development Order for the power 

station site, a planning application is expected soon for the extraction of gypsum by open 

cast mining on the site close to the power station. 

 
1526 COUNTY REPORT. 

It was reported that an application has been made for a 40 mph speed limit on the road 

between East Leake and West Leake. It was agreed that the Parish Council would support 

this proposal. 

 
1527 PARISH BOUNDARY REVIEW. 

Feedback was provided on a recent meeting with officers of Rushcliffe Borough Council 

concerning a proposal to remove the area covered by Fairham from the parish. It was 

considered that the application could be made around September 2024. It was agreed that 

this proposal be submitted to the Village Meeting for consideration. 

 

 



 
1528 FLOODING AND DRAINAGE. 

  

Following the recent flooding, for which part of the explanation was blocked drainage 
ditches and culverts it was agreed to approach VIA to see if it would be able to assist in 
dredging to improve the flow of water.  
 

1529 AIRPORT CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE. 

It was reported that the Airport Noise Action Plan was at the draft stage. A review of the 

timings and direction of the Ryanair training flights was being carried out for the end of 

2024.  

 

1530 FINANCE. 

The clerk circulated a statement setting out payments and receipts to 31 December 2023.  

It was agreed that the report be noted. 

 

Cheques totalling for £100 were approved for payment. 

 

The precept for 2024 – 2025 was agreed at £5,446, zero percent increase. 

 

1531 FINANCE. 

 

The date of the next will be 7 March 2024.  
 
The meeting closed at 8:55 p.m.  
 


